

## Department of Economic and Community Development

State Historic Preservation Office

February 6, 2019

Mr. Lucas Karmazinas c/o All Points Technology Corp. 3 Saddlebrook Drive Killingworth, CT 06419

Subject:

Proposed Wireless Telecommunications Facility, Revised

810 Prospect Hill Road

Windsor, CT

Phoenix Partnership, LLC

Dear Mr. Karmazinas:

The State Historic Preservation Office is in receipt of the revised proposal for the above-referenced project, submitted for review and comment pursuant to the National Historic Preservation Act and in accordance with Federal Communications Commission regulations.

The property located at 810 Prospect Hill Road is located within a 0.5 mile radius of resources that are potentially eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places, including a collection of tobacco sheds located along Old Iron Ore Road, which were inventoried in the *Historic Barns of Connecticut* survey in 2011, available digitally.

The proposed undertaking includes installation of a 135 foot tall monopole with nine panel antennas and one dish antenna, located within a 50 foot by 50 foot chain-link equipment compound, located northwest portion of the subject parcel. A 15 foot-wide access easement would be through an existing parking lot to Prospect Hill Road. The antennas are proposed to be mounted at a maximum height of 130 feet above ground level (AGL). As the ground has been substantially disturbed in the past, it is unlikely for the site to contain intact archaeological deposits.

The SHPO concurs with All Points' determination that the proposed undertaking will have <u>no adverse effect</u> to sites listed on or eligible for listing on the National Register of Historic Places, with the following conditions:



- 1. The antennas, cables, and associated equipment will be designed, painted to match adjacent materials, and installed to be as non-visible as possible, and
- 2. if not in use for six consecutive months, antennas, cables, and all other equipment shall be removed by the telecommunications facility owner. This removal shall occur within 90 days of the end of such six-month period.

The State Historic Preservation Office appreciates the opportunity to review and comment upon this project. These comments are provided in accordance with the Connecticut Environmental Policy Act and Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. For further information please contact Marena Wisniewski, Environmental Reviewer, at (860) 500-2357 or marena.wisniewski@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Catherine Labadia

Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer